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NCOIL REVISES WEB SITE POLICY

Albany, New York, May 10, 2004 ( A National Conference of Insurance Legislators (NCOIL) Steering Committee, consisting of NCOIL officers and Committee chairs, has voted unanimously to revise the restricted-access system on the NCOIL Web site, www.ncoil.org.  The new policy, which is effective immediately, was developed in response to the concerns of interested parties.

Legislators from NCOIL-member states will continue to receive free access to all NCOIL materials and will continue to use a separate, NCOIL-member password.  However, the organization will begin attaching models and resolutions adopted at an NCOIL conference to the minutes and summary report for that meeting.  All conference attendees will have free access to these documents via their meeting-registrant passwords, which are e-mailed prior to the NCOIL meeting.  For other document requests, a conference attendee will be required to pay a small fee, depending on the type of interested party to which they belong.  

The NCOIL 30-day deadline memo, which provides detail on items scheduled for consideration at an upcoming NCOIL conference, will remain completely open.  Proposed documents included in the memo, as well as adopted NCOIL models up for review, will be accessible without charge.

For those who do not attend an NCOIL conference, the Steering Committee has adopted a revised fee scale based on type of interested party.  Media and regulators from NCOIL-member states will receive restricted documents, free-of-charge, upon request.  Members of the Industry Education Council (IEC); consumer advocacy groups; legislators and regulators from non-NCOIL states; non-IEC insurance industry members; and students will pay various fees for access.  The attached chart provides more detail and also is available on the NCOIL Web site.

During the February NCOIL Spring Meeting, NCOIL President Sen. Steven Geller (FL) appointed a special subcommittee to develop a revised Web-site system.  The subcommittee, chaired by NCOIL Vice President Rep. Craig Eiland (TX), gathered input from interested parties, drafted the revised policy, and then offered it to the NCOIL Steering Committee, which met recently via conference call.  NCOIL Bylaws authorize the officers, in consultation with Committee chairs as appropriate, to form the steering committee in order to make policy changes between NCOIL meetings.


The NCOIL Executive Committee will formally ratify the revised Web-site system on July 16, during the NCOIL Summer Meeting in Chicago, Illinois.


Previously, the NCOIL policy provided free access only to NCOIL legislators and members of the media.  All other groups were required to pay a $50 fee for access to a restricted document.


NCOIL is an organization of state legislators whose main area of public policy concern is insurance legislation and regulation.  Many legislators active in NCOIL either chair or are members of the committee responsible for insurance legislation in their respective state houses across the country.


For more information, please contact the NCOIL National Office at (518) 449-3210.

-30-

